
 

PE Newsletter 23rd -27th June  

Year 7  

Year 7 Rounders County Finals! 

 

The year 7's travelled up the road to the County Finals for rounders this week.  This is a great 

achievement for their first year of rounders and already puts them in the top 6 of the county.  



They had 5 games to play, with no breaks and had to cope with some strong winds against 

them.  Emily led the bowling to Olaya at backstop for the opening game and both did 

brilliantly controlling the diamond with Lola and Lily helping at 2nd and 4th.  Some great 

fielding from Ellie, Lilly and Jasmine working well together, made it difficult for oppositions 

to score full rounders.  With some changes to the field and different bowling combinations, 

the girls went on win a number of their games.  Ruby and Abigail had some great batting, 

scoring well in a number of games, and gaining no balls from movement in the box.  The girls 

finished up 3rd place in the county, and should be very pleased with their efforts and 

progress over this season.  Well done! 

Year 8 

Year 8 Mixed Cricket  

On Wednesday afternoon, the Year 8 boys took part in a school cricket tournament, 

demonstrating great teamwork and determination. Keri Naivunivuni stepped in to support 

the team and delivered an outstanding performance.In their opening match, the team faced 

Thurston and put in a strong effort, narrowly missing out on a win. They responded 

brilliantly in their second game, securing a well-deserved victory over local rivals Stowupland, 

thanks to some effective bowling and solid all-round play. There were also several impressive 

batting displays on show.Overall, it was a great afternoon of cricket, with every player 

contributing and performing with enthusiasm and sportsmanship. 



Year 8 Rounders County Finals! 

 

The girls had their road trip to Sir John Leman for the county finals of the rounders this week.  

Being in the top 6 of the county, they knew this would require their best performance.  With 

5 back to back games in all weathers, they certainly worked hard.  Captain Keri showed her 

expert speed bowling for the whole afternoon, taking all opposition by surprise! Along with 

consistent backstopping from Matilda and strong 2nd base from Mollie, the girls stopped 

many from scoring and got a number of players out.  Despite injury, Lylah made some great 

catches and scored some big hit rounders.  The girls high spirits and sportsmanship was a 

credit to themselves and the school and they should be very proud of their successes.  

Winning 3 out of their 5 games and only losing by half to the overall county champions, the 

girls kept the other strong teams off the top spot, finishing a joint second overall.  A fantastic 

achievement for them all.  Well done girls! 



Sports Leaders- Year 8 and 9 

 

A fantastic morning of leadership from our students this week, helping with the sports day 

morning for primary schools, held on our school field.  30 of our students were running a 

variety of activities and keeping score with great responsibilities.  They were all a great credit 

and feedback from primary school was very positive.  A fantastic opportunity for them and 

the primary school students.  Well done all!   

Fixtures Next Week: 

Monday 30th June:  

• Year 7 Athletics @ Bury Track (1:15pm- 5:45pm) G.Whitfield 

Tuesday 1st July:  

• Sports leaders event  @ SHS (3:45-5:45pm) W.Hopkin-Jones 

Wednesday 2nd July: 

• Sports Leaders event @ SHS (10-11:30am) W.Hopkin-Jones 

• Year 7,8,9 Mixed Tennis @ TCC (3:10-5:30pm) C.Andrews 



Other news: 

 

1 - Summer Netball @ Finborough Netball club 

 

Stowupland Falcons Football Club are looking for some more GIRLS to join, especially in 

year 7 and 8.  

If anyone is interested in attending training or playing next season if they could contact Jez 

birt - jezbirt@hotmail.co.uk. 

Needham Market Phoenix 

Please see below a link for trials for U10-U13 girls at Needham Market FC.  

https://forms.office.com/e/ybD6WTQtFA 

Stowmarket Town U13's are recruiting!  

https://forms.office.com/e/ybD6WTQtFA
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